
From: "Mochrie, Paul" <Paul.Mochrie@vancouver.ca> 
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" 

Date: 10/5/2021 8:43:32 AM 

Subject: In-person Council meeting 

Good morning Mayor and Counci l, 

In advance of your meeting convening at 9:30 this morn ing, I am writing to confirm t he COVID safety measures t hat are 
in place in the Counci l chamber. Specifically, we have installed plexiglass barriers in front of the Chair's podium and the 
Clerks' desk. There are also plexiglass barriers in place to create separation between Councillor desks, except for the 
desks of Councillors Carr, Fry and Hardwick. We are working to implement a solution that wi ll work wit h the 
configurat ion of those desks, but are waiting for delivery of the addit iona l plexiglass. In t he interim, given the lack of 
physical separation, masks represent the only pract ical protect ion measure for t hose Councillors. 

I acknowledge that the above sit uation creates an inequitable circumstance for Counci llors Carr, Fry and Hardwick if 
/when they are in the chamber and apologize for that. 

I can confirm that staff w ill be wearing masks while in t he chamber. Staff who are addressing Council from the podium 
may choose to remove their mask whi le speaking. 

If you have any concerns regarding the arrangements for t he in-person meeting, please let me, Katrina or Rosemary 
know. 

Thanks, 
Paul 

Paul Mochrie (he/him) 
City Manager 
City of Vancouver 
paul. mochrie@vancouver.ca 

~TYOF 
VANCOUVER 

The City of Vancouver acknowledges t hat it is situated on t he unceded t radit ional territories of t he xwmaSl<IBjyam (Musqueam), 
S~wx!JNu7mesh (Squamish), and sal ilwata+ (Tsleil-Waututh)Nations . 




